COMMUNICATION C26
ITEM NO. 2

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
(PUBLIC MEETING)

February 2, 2022

From: Stephanie Blunt

Sent: Monday, January 31, 2022 9:38 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Proposed community center

Hello,

My name is Stephanie blunt and | am a mom of 3 living here with my husband in Kleinburg.

We have lived here for almost 3 years and | have found it very challenging to find community programs for my kids. The
only thing that ever existed to my knowledge was the musical babies class put on by the early on center in the kleinburg
library. As well as story time on Tuesday mornings. Those activities have since stoped and we’re never restarted on
location over the last two years.

We are struggling to find local community as we visit the library regularly and other on site centres in Bolton and king -
but we would love to have a community center we can call home - where our kids can grow up learning how to swim,
learning about wellness and having programming. This is a valuable piece that our neighbour hood is missing. Please
consider opening a community center in our community- there is great need for our toddlers, for our kids , for our
teens.

Thank you.
Stephanie Blunt
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